
PRINCIPALõS COMMENTS 

6th February 2015  ISSUE 1  

Donõt forget our 
SunSmart Policy.  
Hats to be worn  
during  

Terms 1 and 4. 
 

Welcome back to school to all 

families, and a special welcome  

to Prep families and those who 

have joined us at different grade 

levels.  We also have a new 

teacher, Mr. Tim Larkin who will 

be one of the grade 5/6 team this 

year. Iôm sure youôll make him 

feel welcome to the Movelle 

family.  

I am very pleased to see that the 

students and teachers have 

settled in and are working well. 

The teachers have started the 

year full of enthusiasm and were 

extremely well planned for a 

great start to the year. 

Please feel free to introduce 

yourself to your childôs teacher to 

say hello and to set the right 

environment for your childôs 

learning.  It is important that you 

inform your childôs teacher if 

they are unhappy or you are 

concerned about the level of work 

or expectations that are being 

placed on your child. 

At Movelle Primary School, I 

expect all teachers to have high 

expectations for student 

achievement and behaviour each 

year. But we require your support 

to help your child achieve to the 

best of their potential.  So please, 

keep in contact with your childôs 

teacher to clarify and resolve any 

issues as they arise. 

Parents are asked 

to drive with 

extreme caution 

in the parent car 

parking area. The 

speed limit is 

5kph for all 

vehicles ( that is 

equivalent to 

walking speed).  Parents have 2 

options when dropping students 

off in the morning. Firstly, they 

can drive along the fence line and 

let the student/s out from the left 

side of the car. The students can 

then walk safely the short 

distance to and through the small 

gate.  

Secondly, if parents wish to walk 

their children into the school, 

they must carefully park and 

follow the car parking assistantôs 

directions when crossing in front 

of cars. 

ALL PARENTS MAY USE  

THE PARENT CAR PARK  

IF THEY WISH , 

 BUT ARE NOT TO PARK 

IN THE STAFF CAR PARK  

WITHOUT PERMISSION 

FROM   THE PRINCIPAL    

In recent years we have had great 

difficulty in getting parents to 

join our very important, School 

Council.  This year we have 4 

parent positions to fill. 

Nomination forms will be 

available next Wednesday from 

the office and parents can self-

nominate. Three positions are 1 

year terms and 1 position is a 2 

year term.  Being on School 

Council is an interesting 

voluntary role that helps to set 

the direction of our school and 

ensures we follow Government 

guidelines. We meet at a time 

that will suit our members and 

the meeting usually last for an 

hour or two at the very most. 

Please think about joining to help 

Movelle Primary School become 

a better school. 

DATES TO REMEMBER 

13th Feb 
Interschool Sports  
Away Deer Park West P.S 

20th Feb 
Interschool Sports  
Home  

25th Feb 
Getting to know you 
Interviews 
Grade 1ñ  6 

6th Mar 
Curriculum Day  
No Students at School  

9th Mar  

Labour Day 
Public Holiday  
No Students at School 
 

WELCOME BACK TO 

SCHOOL   

SCHOOL  COUNCIL  

ELECTIONS  

CAR PARK SAFETY  
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SCHOOL COMMUNICATION WITH 

PARENTS  

GARDENING -  CAN YOU HELP ?  

ANZAC  GARDEN ï PROGRESS . 

SUNSMART SCHOOL POLICY  

GETTING TO KNOW YOU 

INTERVIEWS GRADE 1  -  6  

During the holidays, the wall mural has been put 

up and it looks fantastic. The ground works have 

begun and the flag pole has been relocated. This 

is a very exciting project for our school and will 

be something that we can all be very proud of. 

Our school gardens are getting quite large and 

need constant maintenance. If there are any 

parents or grandparents who are keen gardeners 

and would be kind enough to help trim plants and 

plant in and around the many garden areas within 

the school,  we would be very 

grateful for your assistance.  

Please come in to see me (Bill 

Hunt) to chat about your 

involvement.  

As an additional method of communication with 

parents, we have started to use a text messaging 

service that will allow us to send text messages to 

all parents regarding a range of topics.  This may 

help the ñMy child didnôt tell me!ò or ñI didnôt get 

the note!ò syndrome that most parents go 

through. We have already sent a welcome 

message to all parents this year. If you did not get 

the message, please drop into the office and make 

sure we have your correct mobile phone number.  

Just a reminder that Interschool 

sport starts next Friday when our 

grade 5/6 students will compete in 

friendly games of Cricket, Bat-tennis, 

Basketball and Softball against 

 Deer Park Primary School. 

INTERSCHOOL SPORT  

READING PROGRAM  

The Movelle 'Take Home Reading Programme' has 

begun.  Please listen to your child read everyday 

and sign their daily reading record book, making 

sure you fill in the correct number in the allocated 

box, next to the title of the book.   

The 'Take Home Reading Programme' is designed 

to support the teaching of reading skills that occurs 

in the classroom. Studies show that reading 

regularly at home is a way for children to practise 

the skills and strategies they are taught at school, 

and this may help to boost their progress.  So 

remember: 

Read with your child every day!  

 

From All the teachers  

Bill Hunt  
Principal  

Movelle is an official ñSunsmart Schoolò and as 

such, part of our responsibilities, is to ensure all 

students wear an óapproved hatô during terms 1 

and 4.  An approved hat is the blue school 

broad-brimmed hats that are available from the 

office for $10 each. 

If students do not have an approved hat, they 

will be asked to sit in a shady area.  We also have 

sunscreen lotion available for students to apply 

in the classrooms. Safety in the sun is important 

and we take the responsibility of caring for your 

child seriously. Please ensure your child has a 

school hat with their name clearly written on the 

inside, so that if it is lost and found, it can be 

returned to your child easily.  

 
Don't  forget  our  

SunSmart  Policy  
Hats to be worn                         
during  

                Term 1 & 4  

Getting to know you Interviews will be held on 

Wednesday 25th February 1.00pm - 6.00pm.  

More information  will be handed out to students 

next week . 
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CORN HARVEST  
 
�7�K�H���J�U�D�G�H�����������V�W�X�G�H�Q�W�V���K�D�Y�H�Q�·�W���Z�D�V�W�H�G���D���V�H�F��
ond since the start of school. They have or-
ganised their interschool sports teams, voted 
for their House Captains and are getting 
ready to go to the Australian Formula One 
Grand Prix. During the afternoon of the first 
day of school, M Upton took his class out 
pick all the corn that had grown over the 
Summer break.  They were pleased to discov-
er that we had managed to grow over 40 ears 
of corn. The next day the whole 5/6 unit had 
corn cooked on the school barbeque to eat 
with their lunch. Mr Yamabe noticed the 
cooking smell and came and helped us. He 
suggested we cover some of the corn in soy 
sauce.  He told us in Japan during the festi-
val celebration time, you can smell corn 
cooked in soy sauce everywhere. One of the 
�V�W�X�G�H�Q�W�V���L�Q���0�L�V�V���0�X�U�U�D�\�·�V���F�O�D�V�V���V�D�L�G�·���,�W���W�K�H��
yummiest thing he had ever eaten.  We are all 
looking forward to our next harvest time.  

 
   
 

 

 

 

Student Banking  

A free student banking service 
is available to students every  

FRIDAY 
Lets keep up the great work, have a few extra 
children banking and help Movelle make some 
extra money for resources around the school 

BOOK CLUB 
Issue 1  

Orders and money due back  
Thursday 12th Feb 
Last Day to Order 

The more you order the more free books  
we can get for our library. 

 
Mathletics Is Back On For 

2015! 
If you have Internet access at home, 
students can use the Mathletics program 
using existing user names and passwords. 
For those children who are new to the 
school, sign in cards should be made 
available by the end of next week.  
Mathletics is used here at school as it is 
�Y�H�U�\���P�X�F�K���S�D�U�W���R�I���W�K�H���V�F�K�R�R�O�·�V���P�D�W�K��
�F�X�U�U�L�F�X�O�X�P�����,�W���L�V���W�K�H���Z�R�U�O�G�·�V���P�R�V�W���X�V�H�G��
mathematics website. Encourage your 
child to use Mathletics 3 to 5 times a week 
ensuring there is a balance between the 
Full Curriculum Section and Live 
Mathletics. Take time to work together 
with your child and encourage them to do 
activities that challenge them rather than 
those that are too easy. The Support Centre 
in each activity will help show how to solve 
�D���S�D�U�W�L�F�X�O�D�U���S�U�R�E�O�H�P�����&�H�O�H�E�U�D�W�H���\�R�X�U���F�K�L�O�G�·�V��
successes by printing out the certificates 
and putting them on the fridge. 
If your child needs their sign in cards to 
log on at home, please ask their classroom 
teacher.  
Helen Gavran  (Numeracy Coach) 


